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Proposed Recommendation from the Inspector of Prisons investigation report on 

 Death in Custody of prisoner “Mr. F” 03/05/19 
 

 
The Recommendations submitted by the IOP have been review and considered. The table below is a summary of proposed actions based on 
the investigation of the IOP in respect of the Irish Prison Service. The table also suggest timelines and action owners for completing the 
necessary actions.  
 

No
. 

IOP Recommendations Irish 
Prison 
Service 
Response 

Action Required Action Owner Timeline 

1. The IPS should ensure that all 
persons receiving Reviewable 
Temporary Release (RTR) are made 
aware of the terms of their release 
in writing and that they sign the 
relevant form acknowledging their 
understanding of the terms of their 
release.  A copy of the signed form 
should be retained by the Prison as 
evidence that this had been done. 

Accepted  It is standard practise that all prisoner receiving temporary 
release sign the temporary release form and had the 
conditions attached to the temporary release explained to 
them   

Operations  Complete  
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2. 
The IPS should put appropriate 
governance procedures in place to 
ensure that the required Doctors 
Committal Interview section in 
PHMS is completed and addresses 
the requirements of Rule II of the 
Prison Rules 2007-2017 for all 
persons admitted to Limerick 
Prison. 

Accepted  “All doctors working in a prison, both staff and locum doctors  
are required to complete the Doctors Committal Interview on 
PHMS, as part of the medical committal process, in line with 
good record keeping requirements and have been reminded 
of this on a number of occasions. 
 
The Executive Clinical Lead has reminded the doctor in 
Limerick Prison of the requirement in this regard”. 
 
 

Healthcare Complete 

 


